

DEPUTY PRIME MINISTER
MINISTER OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS
AND INTERNATIONAL COOPERATION

Phnom Penh, 3 September 2021

H.E. Mr. Péter Szijjártó

Minister of Foreign Affairs and Trade

Hungary

Tel: (855) 23 216 122

Email: mfaic@mfaic.gov.kh

Fax : (855) 23 216 141, 023 213 341

Budapest

Excellency, Dear Minister,

I have the great pleasure to convey my sincere congratulations to you on the auspicious occasion of the 65th Anniversary of the Establishment of the Diplomatic Relations between the Kingdom of Cambodia and Hungary.

I am very delighted to note that the ties of cordial friendship and close cooperation between Cambodia and Hungary have been strengthened and deepened across many fields of common interests over the past years. The high-level visits by the Leaders of our two countries during the last few years, including your official one in 2020, have further consolidated our relations. We have also continued to render each other strong support on the international fora and have engaged in highly productive dialogues. All the more important is that significant progress has further been made in promoting economic, trade, education, agricultural and diplomatic fields for mutual benefits of our two countries and peoples.

The Royal Government and People of the Cambodia highly value the invaluable assistance given by the Hungarian government immediately after the liberation of our country from the genocidal Khmer Rouge Regime and Hungary's participation in the Peacekeeping Operation under the framework of the United Nations Transitional Authority in Cambodia (UNTAC).

This year commemoration marks another significant milestone to our timehonored relationship that may grow and bear beautiful fruits in the coming years.

Please accept, Your Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration and my best wishes for your good health and success and for greater prosperity to the People of Hungary.

PRAK Sokhonn